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January 17, 2023 

US Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Attn: Robert Sun 
11555 Rockville Pike 
Mail Stop: T-4B16 
Rockville, MD 20852 

Re:  Lease Amendment Request for Global Nuclear Fuels – Americas, Docket #: 70-1113, New Hanover County, 
ER 08-0036 

Dear Mr. Sun: 

We are in receipt of your December 22, 2022, letter concerning the above-referenced lease amendment. Having 
reviewed the materials provided, we concur with the Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s determination that the 
proposed license renewal does not have the potential to cause effects to historic properties, assuming they are 
present. 

The above comments are made pursuant to Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act and the Advisory 
Council on Historic Preservation’s Regulations for Compliance with Section 106 codified at 36 CFR Part 800. 

Thank you for your cooperation and consideration. If you have questions concerning the above comment, contact 
Renee Gledhill-Earley, environmental review coordinator, at 919-814-6579 or environmental.review@ncdcr.gov. In 
all future communication concerning this project, please cite the above referenced tracking number.  

Sincerely, 

Ramona Bartos, Deputy  
State Historic Preservation Officer 

cc:  Jean Trefethen, NRC jean.trefethen@ncr.gov 
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